MINISTER’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION (MACSE)
COMMUNICATION: COLLABORATING WITH THE COMMUNITY
October 2020
The purpose of this form is to obtain targeted feedback to support discussion at the next MACSE meeting.  Please use this form to gather input on issues related to special education programs and services.
INSTRUCTIONS:

· Please submit the completed form electronically to your MACSE representative by September 25, 2020.

SUBMITTED BY:  PAAC on SEAC  
EXCEPTIONALITY/SECTOR: All exceptionalities
                      (Name of Organization)

 
	SUCCESSFUL PRACTICES
	· SEACs that were able to have input into their board’s Special Education Plan and Budget, in spite of the COVID19 disruptions.
· SEACs that have ad hoc committees/working groups to review the Special Education Plan section by section and report back to the full committee. 

· Some school boards have added an Appendix to their Special Education Plan for changes due to COVID.

· Some school boards Special Education Plans are forward looking, with goals and objectives, in addition to reflecting the present reality.
· School board processes that facilitate transfers of students from outside the board with an existing IPRC. 


	CHALLENGES /ISSUES
	· Inconsistency across the province in Special Education Plans, and lack of accountability of the Ministry regarding content of Plans.
· SEACs in some school boards have not had the option of participating in discussions about Special Education Budgets.

· IPRCs, including IPRC reviews, have been postponed in some school boards.
· Some students with very high needs are unable to access health supports in remote learning, and thus do not have the option of being educated outside the classroom. 

· The normal requirement for IEPs to be created in 30 school days does not work for students in high schools with quadmesters. 

· Students in self-contained settings are missing out on opportunities for inclusion with their peers and may feel socially isolated.


	POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS / FUTURE DIRECTIONS
	· While recognizing that school boards are making decisions in difficult, changing circumstances, SEACs need to be notified in advance of substantive changes to the Special Education Plan.
· A timetable needs to be set up for resumption of IPRCs, and SEACs need to be consulted about prioritizing the backlog of IPRCs.

· Students with very high needs need to have access to health supports when they opt for remote learning.

· Students with special education needs participating in remote learning must have special education supports, including access to special education teachers and EAs.

· The Ministry is asked to send a memo to school boards on expediting timelines for IEPs in quadmestered schools.

· Efforts should be made in schools to engender a feeling of community in the school, e.g. through sharing experiences in school communications. 
· Students with special education needs participating in remote learning should have a way to stay connected to their home school. 

	OTHER COMMENTS


	


